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2022 Monthly Business meetings are usually held in the Bass Pro Shops Conservation Room on the 
third Tuesday of the month at 6:30 PM. There are no COVID restrictions and visitors, guests and those 
interested in joining the Mass Cruisers Auto Club are welcome to attend one of these monthly meetings.   

www.masscruisers.com 

2021 Board Members 
 

Rich Armando (CHAIR) 
Larry Nyborn   

Steve Huntington  
John Buchanan  
Diane Thornton   
John Sturniolo 
Kevin Rushlow 

 

Secretary: Lesley Corda-Majeski 
Asst. Secretary: Diane Thornton 

Treasurer: Kevin Rushlow 
Asst. Treasurer: Rich Armando  

Special Assignments 
 

Webmaster: Scott Beer  
 Asst: OPEN 

Managing Editor: John Buchanan 
 News Editor: Open 

Digital Graphics Editor: Open 

Facebook:    Steve Vining 
  FB Admin: John Buchanan 
  FB Admin: Sean  Sullivan 
 

New Members: Lou Valentine  

Sgts. at Arms:  John Sturniolo 

Charity Coordinator: Rick White 

Food Pantry: John Griffin 
  Steve Fernald  
  Bob Okerholm 
  Mark Magno 
 
By-Laws: Wayne Lestan 

MAAC Rep: John Buchanan 
MAAC Alt.: Glenn Brayman 
 

Cruise Director: Rich Armando 
Asst. Cruise Director Bob Hines 

Sponsors: John Buchanan         
Fred Tierney 

Club Events: Rich Armando 

Photographers: Steve Vining  
    Sean Sullivan       

Contact us by snail mail:  

P.O. Box 217, Wrentham, MA 02093 

Or by email: HO350@comcast.net 

Our Major Cruise Sponsors 

Our Major Cruise Sponsors 
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      This has been a tough few weeks. We learned of the passing of Bob “Top Down” MacDonald who was 
a Mass Cruisers member up till the time he and Kathy moved to New Hampshire and then fellow Jean 
Waite’s son David. It is never easy to hear of a passing of a person and having to imagine how they feel 
but Kathy and Jean should know that the thoughts of the club are with them through this tough time. 
     On Thursday July 21st a bunch of members gathered in down town New Bedford for a 50’s night. This 
event was held a few years ago but thanks to Covid it was cancelled until this year. There were plenty of 
cars to see as they lined several blocks which were shut down to traffic with parking for only cruise cars. 
No matter where you walked you could always hear music due to 6 or 7 bands or DJ’s playing on various 
street corners. I would say everyone who attended enjoyed themselves and will be adding this night to 
their list of events to attend for next year. A special thanks to Al Provost and Rich Mayo who showed up 
early to cone out and manage the parking area that was assigned as the Mass Cruisers. 
     As you know the past cruise night was cancelled due to predicted thunder storms. With a misprint in 
the released NFL schedule posted in the spring the club was thinking that our August 11th cruise night 
would be O.K, only to find out this past week that in fact this pre-season game against the Giants is being 
played at Gillette. No matter how hard we tried we could not convince the NFL to change the location. So 
we now have another cancellation to deal with. Bob Hines and myself have worked on a makeup cruise 
night of August 4th as a six week gap between cruises would be too long. The proposed added date was 
approved by the club at the July meeting. As I was writing the August musings I received an email confirm-
ing the August 4th as an official go. Hope to see everyone on the 4th. Since Mark Mango has been working 
the front entrance leading up to the food pantry donation area he has noticed that there may be a anoth-
er routing of the cars into the parking rows that would create a better car flow. After he made his presen-
tation Bob and myself told Mark that if he and the rest of the food pantry committee thinks this would 
help, then to go ahead and implement it whenever they felt the time was right. If by chance this new flow 
starts to create a huge backup on the main drive into the cruise then they would have to quickly change 
the entrance back to the way it was. From Marks presentation it appears this will work but there is only 
one way to find out, that is to try it.   This idea should prove that we should not be afraid of making chang-
es if it’s for the benefit of the club. This goes for anything that the club does, not just the cruise night. 
Who knows maybe there is a better mouse trap out there. 
     On Sunday morning I attended for the first time a cruise-in at the East Bay Grill in down town Plym-
outh. I didn’t realize how big this was. There had to be approximately 500 +/- cars that filled the parking 
lot in front of the restaurant. What is different from most of the other cruise nights is that this takes place 
between the hours of 7am to 10am. This is not a misprint as this is a morning event. The lot has to be 
emptied between 10 and 11am as the restaurant opens at 11 and needs the lot for their patrons. The 
Rebels and Rods is the club that puts this on. Talking with the clubs president and several of its mem-
bers I found out that they do a lot of good for the local residents of the town. Their 50/50 and sponsor-
ship donations go to help local families in need. Similar to our club their cruise is put on with a core group 
of 16 members who show up every Sunday. The ladies are also involved with the operation. I wouldn’t 
arrive any later than 8 as it fills up fast and if you end up in the overflow lot it would be similar to our 
Bass Pro cruise, you will feel removed from the event. So, if you’re an early riser and feel like a drive to 
the coast then plan on attending some Sunday. The best part of leaving early is that you will miss the 
Cape traffic. A lot of their members attend our Bass Pro cruise and tell me they take Rt. 106 all the way 
to Foxboro so you can stay off of the major highways if you prefer cruising the back roads. 

Board Musings 
By Rich Armando 

Sunday’s 7—10 AM 

173 Water St, Plymouth, MA  
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Thank You for Supporting the Local Food Pantries 
By John Buchanan  

The great news for our supported local food pantries in Foxboro, Walpole, Wrentham & Attleboro is that 

our cruise attendees donated a total of $9,000 in addition to the tons of non perishable food collected at 

our first four cruise nights in April, May and June. This strong monetary support by Bass Pro Shops cruise 

atendees resulted in Food Pantry Coordinator John Griffin delivering $2,250 checks to each of the food 

pantries in July. July and August are during normal times critical periods for the pantries when needed 

donations typically slow down and our local school lunch programs are closed for the summer putting a 

strain on family budgets.  

Attleboro’s Hebron Food Pantry Vice President, Heather Porreca, was on hand at our June 30 cruise to 

receive the first of the early season proceeds checks which comes at this critical point of need. Their food 

pantry has experienced an increase in 755 new patrons from two years previous. The increase in de-

mand coincides with increases in the cost of food staples like cheese (94%), chicken (60%) and pasta 

(56%) during this post-pandemic inflationary period. Additionally, the Boston Food Bank rationing of sup-

plies area food pantries rely 

on. Your $1 donation allows 

food pantries to purchase 

$20 retail equivalent of food 

staples from the Boston Area 

Food Bank that allows them 

to fill their shelves with need-

ed items not donated or col-

lected at food drives as well 

as dated-coded and perisha-

ble foods requiring refrigera-

tion.  

As we continue with the cruis-

es in August, Stoughton’s St. 

Anthony’s Free Market will 

become our fifth supported 

local food pantry in 2022. 

John Griffon looks over the surprise entrance 
made by the 2022 Jurassic World themed Jeep 
Grand Wagoneer and Wranglers. 

Hebron Food Pantry Vice President Heather Porreca was on hand 
at the June 30 Cruise with the pantry’s box truck to collect non-
perishable food donations but also to receive their $2,250 check. 

Also, check out the THANK YOU commemorative bottle opener key 

tags available at the club trailer for a donation of $5 or more. 100% of 

these donations go to the Vocational Workforce Tool Grant Program.  
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JULY , A MIXED WEATHER BAG of Events 
By John Buchanan  

Club members experienced a MIXED BAG of weather for other 2022 July events we traditionally attend 
that ranged from an unusually perfect weather Sunday for the Bay State Antique Auto Club’s 49th Annual 
Car Show at the Endicott Estate in Dedham, that was well attended, to the disappointing postponed July 
9 Seekonk Speedway V.I.P. Club Invitation (bumped by their weather canceled & rescheduled 4th of July 
Show) and then the extreme heat-wave cancellation of the Boston Polo Club’s July 24 Anniversary Match-
Party we were invited to attend as guests.  
How successful was the BSAAC Car Show? I was pre-registered but didn’t arrive until a bit after 10:30 AM 
when they ran out of dash plaques and judging sheets. I also forgot to pick up my pre-paid commemora-
tive show tee shirt, although I did take a picture of them hanging up at the HQ tent. I’ve got dozens of 
event tees, a drawer full of event dash plaques and I really don’t attend car shows to be judged. That re-
quires cleaning my car and opening the hood at Endicott.  
Mike and Lorna Rabbitt salvaged our plans for the heat cancelled Boston Polo Match-Party by setting up 
the club tents at their Uxbridge home driveway and hosting the 1st Annual “Rocking Horse Match”.  We 
could socialize and share all those snacks and goodies everyone prepared and nobody had to show up at 
the Route 128/I-95 Lexington service plaza to cruise to Uxbridge. Oh well, lets drink for a better August. 

He doesn’t look like 
Clint Eastwood  Yep, that could 

have been my 
commemorative 

Tee Shirt 

1st Annual 
“Rocking Horse Match” 
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  Kevin Bliss who hails from Hingham, MA grew up as a kid building Sox & Martin kit race cars. He saw this 

1968 tribute Sox & Martin Plymouth Barracuda show up for sale at 2AM on the online New Jersey Craig’s 

List in 2016 when he was, ahem, at work. He jumped on it immediately, purchased it, and brought it home 

to restore it, not with a 426 CI HEMI engine as the emblem on the hood implies, but with a rebuilt 440 to 

make it his daily driver. The original owner had built it from a stock Barracuda back in 1994 to compete in 

the nostalgia drags at the former 

Englishtown Raceway. In addition 

to the engine, Kevin also upgraded 

interior, dash & trim and took off 

the drag slicks and has since 

clocked over 6,000 miles on it for 

the ultimate big kid’s tribute car.  
CONTINUED ON  Page 7 

June 30 Cruise Winner 1968 Plymouth Barracuda 
By  John Buchanan 
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June 30 Cruise was a winner, but July was   
CONTINUED FROM Page 6 

June wrapped up the month with our 3rd in-a-row cruise of great weather following one cancellation each 
in April and May. Unfortunately July was a total bust with a July 14 weather cancellation and the July 28 
Elton John Concert date conflict at Gillette Stadium.  With the Thursday August 11 Patriots/Giants pre-
season game creating a potential six-week long stretch without a cruise at Patriot Place, Richie Armando 
went about getting approvals from everyone to use the Thursday August 4 open date for our season’s first 
make-up cruise. I still have some fond memories to share of one of our cruise features, watching the varie-
ty of cars driving the length of Bass Pro Drive into our cruise entrance at the South end of Lot 16 on June 
30. My challenge always is attempting to I.D. the year, make and model of each car to tag the pictures I 
take. See if your I.D. guesses matched mine: 

  

1954 Custom Ford F100 Pickup Truck 

1965 Custom Studebaker Power Hawk 

1955 Cadillac Model 62 Convertible 1980 Pontiac Firebird Turbo Trans Am 

2021 Toyota Supra Salon 1942 GMC Heavy Duty Stake Body Truck 

Desk Telephone Car (1975 VW Beetle) 
 

1957 Ford Thunderbird 
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For those of you not familiar with downtown New Bedford’s annual “Joe Jesus 50’s Cruise Night” that was 
always held on the 3rd Thursday each July, Joe, who along with his late good buddy George Oliveira, musi-
cian and 6th Bristol Club owner, were the heart and soul that organized and coordinated this cruising mu-
sical feast that featured downtown New Bedford’s closed-to-traffic streets lined with parked vintage cars 
& hot rods with five entertainment stages keeping the live performance 50’s and ‘60’s music alive all af-
ternoon into the evening. Joe Jesus died in March 2019 and the July 2019 Thursday 50’s Night was in 
conflict with our own Bass Pro Shops cruise so we stayed home. That 2019 50’s cruise was shortened 

due to the mosquito EEE virus scare that summer. 

For the resurrected 2022 Joe Jesus 50’s Cruise Night, it was an anonymous benefactor that came for-
ward with funding to bring this popular event back. With no Bass Pro Shops cruise night conflict this year, 
our own Mass Cruisers club members were able to join other participating local car club members from 
the Downshifters, Cuz’s, Legendary Street Rods and Mass. Corvettes by having a dozen reserved parking 
spaces along Union Street while all other car owners attending parked wherever they could find an open 
spot along the five closed off downtown blocks. While most of Massachusetts and Rhode Isnad were suf-
fering from the continued 90 degree heat wave, a Southwest breeze coming off New Bedford Harbor kept 
us in the comfortable low 80’s. A great time was enjoyed by all that attended for this resurrected tribute 
year. $5 donation buckets were visible at the cruise entrances and the five entertainment stages with 

hopes that there will be enough donations collected to continue the tradition again next year.  

Continued on Page 7 

 

“Joe Jesus” 50’s Night Tribute Cruise 

 by John Buchanan 

Mass Cruisers car club members 
were able to set up their chairs in 
the Wing’s Court “Pocket Park” 
located behind their cars parked 
along Union Street and listen to the 
vocals from Doug Botelho from the 
stage across the street. 
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“Joe Jesus” 50’s Night Tribute Cruise 

 Continued from Page 8 

ABOVE: 2015 photo of heart & soul organizers of the an-

nual downtown New Bedford 50’s Night, George Oliviera 

(L) & Joe Jesus (R ). 

RIGHT: the Jesus of Nazareth portrayer (L) with the Jesus 

of New Bedford (R )...REST IN PEACE GEORGE & JOE 

LEFT: Even the grey parrot seems to enjoy sharing a 

Del’s’ Lemonade slushie with its owner. 

Mass Corvette Club on 

Union Street 

Purchase Street was home to 

the KG Express Trio and  cars 
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Support Our Advertisers  
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